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SECOND STATUS REPORT 


COMES NOW the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Public Service Commission (“Director,” “Commission”), by and through counsel, and for its response to the Commission’s Order Directing Notice to Homeowners of August 17, 2004, states the following:


1.
On August 27, 2004, the Director sent notices to 124 homeowners identified in the list filed on July 28, 2004, by Coachman Homes of Eureka, Inc.


2.
Twenty-two responses have been received and out of those responses, 21 homeowners have requested an inspection of their manufactured home.

3.
Nineteen notices were returned by the United States Post Office as undeliverable and that Staff has made an effort to contact those parties via telephone. Through these efforts, Staff has been able to redirect one notice to the appropriate address.

4.
After the initial response period of September 27, 2004, Staff and Coachman will use a combination of phone calls and certified mail to attempt to provide notice to those homeowners that did not respond to the initial mailing.

5.
Staff and Coachman have performed 16 inspections, and it has been determined that 15 of those inspections revealed deficiencies in the anchoring and tie down of those homes.  The deficiencies observed include the use of improper anchors for soil type, inadequate strapping and improper placement and number of anchors for the home.

6.
Since the anchoring deficiencies found are recurring, the Program has notified other manufactured home dealers in the state of Missouri of the general nature of such deficiencies and the circumstances under which those deficiencies may have occurred.  A copy of said notice is attached hereto and made a part hereof.

WHEREFORE, the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Public Service Commission hereby respectfully submits this status report.  

Respectfully submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE

General Counsel

/s/ Mary E. Weston



                                     

Mary Weston

Assistant General Counsel

Missouri Bar No. 54669

Attorney for the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Missouri Public Service Commission

P. O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

(573) 751-6726

(573) 751- 9285 (Fax)

Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 30th day of September 2004.

/s/ Mary E. Weston
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